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153 PROGRAM: WORKFORCE SERVICES                                                                                                                           PROGRAM: WORKFORCE SERVICES                                                153
154 WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT                                                                                                                                 WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT                                                      154

157

From the funds in Specific Appropriations 2242 through 2245, and 2248 through 
2250, 25 percent of these funds shall be held in reserve. Release is 
contingent upon the Department of Economic Opportunity releasing competitive 
solicitations for the procurement of the service integration platform and 
common customer portal for the Consumer-First Workforce Information System 
project no later than October 1, 2022. Upon the posting of these competitive 
solicitations, the department may request release of funds for approval by the 
Legislative Budget Commission pursuant to the provisions of chapter 216, 
Florida Statutes.

                                                                           

From the funds in Specific Appropriations 2242 through 2245, and 2248 through 
2250, 25 percent of these funds shall be held in reserve. Release is 
contingent upon the Department of Economic Opportunity releasing competitive 
solicitations for the procurement of the service integration platform and 
common customer portal for the Consumer-First Workforce Information System 
project no later than October 1, 2022. Upon the posting of these competitive 
solicitations, the department may request release of funds for approval by the 
Legislative Budget Commission pursuant to the provisions of chapter 216, 
Florida Statutes.
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270B        GRANTS AND AIDS - AFFORDABLE HOUSING PROGRAMS        GRANTS AND AIDS - AFFORDABLE HOUSING PROGRAMS 270B

270C
Funds in Specific Appropriation 2289 are appropriated to the Florida Housing 
Finance Corporation to establish a Florida Hometown Hero Housing Program to 
provide down payment and closing cost assistance to eligible homebuyers.

From the funds provided in Specific Appropriation 2290, $100,000,000 of 
nonrecurring funds shall be used for Funds in Specific Appropriation 2289 are 
appropriated to the Florida Housing Finance Corporation to establish a Florida 
Hometown Hero Housing Program to provide down payment and closing cost 
assistance to eligible homebuyers.

270C

271 2290   SPECIAL CATEGORIES                                                                                                                             2290   SPECIAL CATEGORIES                                                  271

272        GRANTS AND AIDS - HOUSING FINANCE CORPORATION (HFC) - STATE HOUSING 
       INITIATIVES PARTNERSHIP (SHIP) PROGRAM

                                                                           
       GRANTS AND AIDS - HOUSING FINANCE CORPORATION (HFC) - STATE HOUSING 
       INITIATIVES PARTNERSHIP (SHIP) PROGRAM 272

273                                                                            

From the funds provided in Specific Appropriation 2290, $563,600 of 
nonrecurring funds shall be used for training and technical assistance 
provided through the Affordable Housing Catalyst Program authorized in section 
420.531, Florida Statutes. The Florida Housing Finance Corporation shall 
directly contract with the entity that meets all of the requirements of 
section 420.531, Florida Statutes, to provide the training and technical 
assistance.

From the funds provided in Specific Appropriation 2290, $563,600 of 
nonrecurring funds shall be used for training and technical assistance 
provided through the Affordable Housing Catalyst Program authorized in section 
420.531, Florida Statutes. The Florida Housing Finance Corporation shall 
directly contract with the entity that meets all of the requirements of 
section 420.531, Florida Statutes, to provide the training and technical 
assistance.
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308        GRANTS AND AIDS - SPACE FLORIDA                                                                                                                       GRANTS AND AIDS - SPACE FLORIDA                                     308

310                                                                            

From the funds in Specific Appropriation 2305, $500,000 in nonrecurring funds 
from the State Economic Enhancement and Development Trust Fund is provided to 
Space Florida for aerospace industry financing, business development, and 
infrastructure needs. Of these funds, $250,000 must be used to benefit Cecil 
Spaceport.
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378

From the funds in Specific Appropriations 2695 through 2709, 25 percent of 
these funds shall be placed in reserve until the department demonstrates a 
functioning, accessible, digital proof of driver license and identification 
card that is verifiable statewide on all mobile platforms for use by the 
general public pursuant to section 322.032, Florida Statutes, by October 31, 
2022. The department may request release of funds, upon documenting statewide 
usability of digital proof of driver license and identification card, for 
approval by the Legislative Budget Commission pursuant to the provisions of 
chapter 216, Florida Statutes.

                                                                           

From the funds in Specific Appropriations 2695 through 2709, 25 percent of 
these funds shall be placed in reserve until the department demonstrates a 
functioning, accessible, digital proof of driver license and identification 
card that is verifiable statewide on all mobile platforms for use by the 
general public pursuant to section 322.032, Florida Statutes, by October 31, 
2022. The department may request release of funds, upon documenting statewide 
usability of digital proof of driver license and identification card, for 
approval by the Legislative Budget Commission pursuant to the provisions of 
chapter 216, Florida Statutes.
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392 STATE, DEPARTMENT OF                                                                                                                                  STATE, DEPARTMENT OF                                                       392

460A

From the funds in Specific Appropriation 3183, $1,000,000 in nonrecurring 
funds from the General Revenue Fund is provided to the Department of State to 
support pilot projects in Polk, Madison, and St. Johns counties to restore and 
preserve official records that are of historical and archival value to 
evidence the foundation of the county. The department shall competitively 
procure qualified vendors to implement the pilot projects, with preference 
given to vendors with a history of restoring and preserving Florida historical 
records and with disaster proof housing capabilities. The department shall 
provide a report on the implementation and outcomes of the pilot projects to 
the Governor, President of the Senate, and Speaker of the House of 
Representatives by January 31, 2023. 

460A

515 515
516 BACK OF BILL BACK OF BILL 516
517                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  517

536D                                                                                                                                                       

SECTION XX. The Legislature hereby adopts by reference the changes to the 
approved operating budget as set forth in Budget Amendment EOG#B2022-B0475, 
providing additional budget authority for the Capital Projects Fund 
administrative funds, as submitted by the Governor on March 1, 2022, on behalf 
of the Department of Economic Opportunity for approval by the Legislative 
Budget Commission. The Governor shall modify the approved operating budget for 
Fiscal Year 2021-2022 consistent with the amendment. The unexpended balance of 
funds appropriated to the department in this section remaining on June 30, 
2022, shall revert and is appropriated to the department for Fiscal Year 2022-
2023 for the same purpose. This section is effective upon becoming a law.

536D

536E                                                                                                                                                       

Section XX. The unexpended balance of funds appropriated to the Department of 
Economic Opportunity for the American Rescue Plan Act’s Homeowner Assistance 
Fund subsequently distributed through budget amendment EOG #2022-B0032 shall 
revert and is appropriated for Fiscal Year 2022-2023 to the department for the 
same purpose.

536E

536F                                                                                                                                                       

Section XX. The unexpended balance of funds appropriated to the Department of 
Economic Opportunity for the American Rescue Plan Act’s Homeowner Assistance 
Fund subsequently distributed through budget amendment EOG #2022-B0476 shall 
revert and is appropriated for Fiscal Year 2022-2023 to the department for the 
same purpose.

536F

536G                                                                                                                                                       

Section XX. There is hereby appropriated for Fiscal Year 2021-2022 to the 
Department of Economic Opportunity $304,246,071 in nonrecurring budget 
authority in the Federal Grants Trust Fund for the American Rescue Plan Act’s 
Homeowner Assistance Fund. The Chief Financial Officer shall transfer 
$608,492,142 from the General Revenue Fund to the department’s Federal Grants 
Trust Fund. The unexpended balance of funds appropriated to the department in 
this section remaining on June 30, 2022, shall revert and is appropriated for 
Fiscal Year 2022-2023 to the department for the same purpose.  This section is 
effective upon becoming a law.

536G
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536H                                                                                                                                                       

Section XX. The nonrecurring sum of $6,150,000 from the General Revenue Fund 
is appropriated to the Executive Office of the Governor, Division of Emergency 
Management, for Fiscal Year 2021-2022, for federal funds accountability and 
monitoring compliance. The unexpended balance of funds appropriated to the 
department in this section remaining on June 30, 2022, shall revert and is 
appropriated for Fiscal Year 2022-2023 to the department for the same purpose.  
This section is effective upon becoming a law.

536H

536I                                                                                                                                                       

Section XX. The nonrecurring sum of $4,950,000 from the General Revenue Fund 
is appropriated to the Department of Economic Opportunity for Fiscal Year 2021-
2022, for continuation of Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program Education 
and Training activities through the local workforce developmemt boards. The 
unexpended balance of funds appropriated to the department in this section 
remaining on June 30, 2022, shall revert and is appropriated for Fiscal Year 
2022-2023 to the department for the same purpose.  This section is effective 
upon becoming a law.                                                        

536I

536J                                                                                                                                                       
Section XX. The nonrecurring sum of $1,500,000 from the General Revenue Fund 
is appropriated to the Department of State for Fiscal Year 2021-2022, for 
litigation. This section is effective upon becoming a law.                                                        

536J

536K                                                                                                                                                       

Section XX. The nonrecurring sum of $12,000,000 from the General Revenue Fund 
is appropriated to the Department of Transportation for Fiscal Year 2021-2022, 
for implementing a program to facilitate the transport of unauthorized aliens 
from this state consistent with federal law. The department may contract with 
private parties, including common carriers. The department may enter into 
agreements with any applicable federal agency to implement the program. The 
term “unauthorized alien” means a person who is unlawfully present in the 
United States according to the terms of the federal Immigration and 
Nationality Act, 8 U.S.C. ss. 1101 et seq. The term shall be interpreted 
consistently with any applicable federal statutes, rules, or regulations. The 
unexpended balance of funds appropriated to the department in this section 
remaining as of June 30, 2022, shall revert and is appropriated to the 
department for Fiscal Year 2022-2023 for the same purpose. This section shall 
take effect upon becoming a law.

536K
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